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     A few years ago, Calvary Lutheran Church, Laureldale, set out on a journey to be as inclusive as
possible. This journey led the congregation to install state-of-the-art cameras (for streaming
worship), three 85-inch monitors (for reading the liturgy and music), and a new sound system (that
would enable everyone to hear and engage during worship). This was the beginning of the trek to
become the congregation God was calling them to be!
     The people of Calvary knew they could do more to engage in worship or worshipful experiences
so they asked, “How can we engage more of our bodies in worship?” They pondered, brainstormed,
and listed ways they could inclusively engage their bodies in worship and Christian life. They
decided that creating together would align with their values of inclusivity. This came to fruition
through their first collective art project. They began with a Lenten collage that created a dark scene
with the tomb of Jesus. The congregation loved the project so much that they asked for more. The
next project was for Easter, which included a prominent cross and a rainbow collage surrounding
and illuminating the cross. The congregation is currently working on a Pentecost piece that includes
a centralized bird erupting from rings of fire. The congregation is in conversation with an art
organization to place their piece on display for the wider community to enjoy.

Worship & Art: A Congregation’s Journey
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Follow Calvary Lutheran Church, Laureldale on Facebook at
https://www.facebook.com/calvarylutheranlaureldale to stay up to date!



New Outreach Ministry is Found at POP's Treasures


